Newsletter

Date: 1st November 2021 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Dear families.

Welcome back! It was lovely to see everyone today. I hope you had a lovely half term whereby you were able to see family and friends.

Welcome to our new site supervisor!

We would like to say a huge welcome to Mr. Dalby, our new site supervisor who started with us today. He is very excited to undertake his role and we are very excited to have him as part of our team, I know you will join me in welcoming him to Trinity Road.

A BIG thank you!

It was wonderful to see the Church packed out with so many families to join the children for their harvest festival. Thank you to everyone who took part, sang along, listened attentively, waited patiently and planned and delivered our first performance for nearly two years.

Thank you and Goodbye

We are very sad to share that Mr. Konig, our Year 3 teacher from Opal Class, has left us. Mr. Konig has left due to family reasons. We wish him and his family well.

I will be recruiting for Mr. Konig's position in the next week and in the meantime Mrs Broughton, who has already been teaching the class, will be leading the teaching in Opal Class.

Lunch Bar Helpers

We have had many children from Year 5 and 6 helping in the Lunch Bar last term — all the children have done an amazing job of supporting the younger children with their new routines at lunchtime. The lunchtime team wanted to say a big thank you to all the children who have helped so far — we think they've done a super job!

Parent Governor Elections

Please vote in the upcoming parent elections to fill our two parent governor positions. Information will be coming out to you all shortly about how you can vote. Information from the candidates will be available for you to make your decision.

Reducing the spread of COVID

There is a letter coming out to you all with our newsletter from the Directors of Education & Public Health. Please read this letter and follow their advice to further support reducing the spread of COVID-19.

Have a super week everyone.

N Dukawaite

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100%

Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 94.7%

Crystal	Could do better		
Sapphire	Could do better		
Topaz	Could do better		
Moonstone	Could do better		
Amethyst	Good		
Diamond	Could do better		
Opal	Could do better		
Jet	Could do better		
Jade	Could do better		
Ruby	Could do better		
Emerald	Could do better		
Turquoise	Could do better		



Week 1



LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Books Trust—Great books guide—All years
EYFS Topic day—EYFS
Swimming year 5—Emerald and Ruby class
Cycle route letter—All years
Opal class letter
Anglo Saxon day—years 5 and 6
ECC Primary testing parent letter

All letters can be found on the school website:

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star	Super Writer	Respect
	Award	Award	Badge
Crystal	Edie	Betsy	Anabelle
Sapphire	Florence	Calida	Austin
Moonstone	Reagan	Ellie	Nathan
Topaz	Ted	Zara	Millie
Amethyst	Theo	Milo	Mia
Diamond	lvy	Danny	Reegan
Opal	Casey	Alesya	Phoebe
Jet	Lucas	Ellie	Harry
Jade	Adwaith	Emil	Tori
Ruby	Elsie	Ishita	Izzy
Emerald	Imron	Nathan	Cemya
Turquoise	Isabella and all of year 6 for the Harvest Festival	Tommy	Charlie

Please note:

Respect Badges—please ensure that the respect badge is returned to school for the next child the following week. We have now run out of spares in the office. If you have any at home please return them to the office.

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
02/11/2021	In school time	Individual and sibling school	
30/11/2021	In school time	Flu immunisa- tions	Consent forms will be sent home nearer the date
08/12/2021	In school time	Pantomime at Civic Theatre	Years 1 to 6 on- ly—more infor- mation to follow
15/12/2021	In school time	Christmas Din- ner Day	More infor- mation to follow

Self-Isolation and Testing Guidance



